Christopher Tenwinter Charity

Report for Annual Parish Meeting – prepared by Jo Dembicki, Secretary/Treasurer. Copy emailed to Clerk 6 May 2024

15 May 2024 – Bergh Apton Village Hall

The Christopher Tenwinter Trust is a parish charity arising from the Will of Mr Christopher Tenwinter dated 22nd June 1599, whereby the income from a parcel of land owned by him was left "for the use and behoof of the town of Burgh-Apton".

This charity continues today with a modest annual income from investments, Building Society Interest and the rent from just over 11 acres of land owned by the Trust.

The Trustees meet annually in November to agree donations to associations and individuals of Bergh Apton. Past examples have been contributions towards hospital car parking for residents with long term health conditions and specific requests from Yelverton PCC for youth work and Bergh Apton newsletter towards running costs.

Charity Trustees continue to be the Revd. Chris Ellis, Chris Johnson, Kevin Parfitt & Richard Crome. I was co-opted on to the Charity last year and future enquiries in relation to the Trust or prospective beneficiaries can be routed via myself via email markdembicki@aol.com or directly to any of the above-named trustees. We meet annually in November with distributions normally made in the December.

Distributions for the past two years were as follows:

2022 £1,151 (unaudited);

2023 £1,266 (unaudited).

The Trust continues to be solvent.

Jo Dembicki

Secretary/Treasurer